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Fr. Lameck’s celebration at the Barbour Institute  

for 20 years of ministry 

My Book Launch (The Cross Roads) 
 
The same celebratory weekend also saw a book launch of my autobiography. 
I am grateful to all those who have so far managed to buy a copy of this 
book. The book is only £10.00 and all proceeds are going to charity.  
 
Copies are still available and can be obtained from the church as hard copy 
or online copy via our printer website: https://
buy.stripe.com/6oE7ub2Ct1rC8HS5mY 
 

Happy buyers posing for a photograph with Father Lameck 
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  20 Years of Ministry  

 
To All My Dear Parishioners 
 
The 26th and 27th April will always be a reminder to me of the love, care and 
generosity that was shown to me by our parishioners during my 20th celebration of 
ministry. The 26th April saw the Barbour Institute full of  parishioners from 
Tattenhall, Burwardsley and Handley who wanted to say thank you to me. The 27th 
April, was a celebratory service in church with many of our parishioners and visitors 
from all over to celebrate the day with me.  
Thank you everyone who made the celebration at the Barbour such a special 
occasion for me.   The main hall, decorated by bunches of balloons, looked splendid 
full of tables and chairs with a beautiful flower arrangement on each. Thanks to a 
hard working Refreshment Team we were never short of cups of tea and delicious 
cake.   
 I was delighted to see the Tattenhall Singers being part of the celebration. Their 
singing was melodious and left me speechless when they sang an African song 
much to the delight of my family and fellow friends. The school was represented by 
the school head and deputy and they brought tears to my eyes as they handed me 
a book with messages from the Park School children. What more could I ask for?  
All my three churches went out of their way to create albums full of memories of my 
20 years of ministry as well as a poem written and read by Pam Moyes.  The quiz 
‘how well do you know your Rector?’ was fun and explained why I had been asked 
so many questions recently.   All this will stay in my memory for a very long time.  
Each day, as I reflect on this celebration of my 20 years in ministry, I am 
overwhelmed with gratitude for the love, prayers, and support you have so 
generously shown. The anniversary was not merely a milestone of time but a 
testimony of the journey we have shared together in faith, service, and community.  
Thank you for the beautiful celebration, the kind words, the thoughtful gifts, and 
most of all, your presence. Each of you has played a role in shaping my vocation 
and sustaining me through the joys and challenges of priestly life. Your 
encouragement and companionship over the years have been one of the greatest 
blessings of my ministry. This moment has reminded me that the priesthood is 
never walked alone but is lived out in relationship, in mutual love, and in the daily 
witness of Christ among His people. I am deeply humbled and honoured to continue 
serving alongside you as we grow in faith and continue the work God has entrusted 
to us. 
Lastly, let me thank Jane Richards the architect of it all who managed to put 
everything together. Thank you. 
With a heart full of thanksgiving, I offer my prayers for each of you. May the Lord 
continue to bless our three parishes  
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Join the Team at the Barbour InsƟtute 

We’re Looking for New Trustees 
Are you passionate about your community? 

Do you want to help shape the future of TaƩenhall’s village hall? 

We're looking for enthusiasƟc individuals to help manage, maintain, and 
develop our much-loved community space. 

What does a Trustee do? 

· AƩends meeƟngs (usually once every 6 weeks) 
· Helps guide the direcƟon of the Barbour InsƟtute for the  

    future to ensure it meets the needs of the community. 
· No experience needed – just a willingness to get involved! 

 
Why get Involved? 

· Make a real difference locally 
· Meet new people 
· Learn new skills 
· Be part of something meaningful 

 
We’re looking for people of all ages and backgrounds  

 
Interested? We'd love to hear from you! 

 
Please contact the office for more informaƟon: 
01829 771649 or info@barbourinsƟtute.com 

TATTENHALL’S VILLAGE HALL 
High Street, TaƩenhall 
Chester, CH3 9PX 
Telephone: 01829 771649 
email: info@barbourinsƟtute.com 
www.barbourinsƟtute.com
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JANE’S JOTTINGS 

I have been thinking about the art of 
wrapping! Probably because over the last 
few weeks I have had a lot of Birthday 
gifts to wrap. I like to give a gift which is 
wrapped nicely and neatly but I seldom 
do.  Gift wrap in my opinion can be either 
perfection or a lump covered in paper! 
Sadly my wrapped gifts tend to fall in the 
lump category!  
My daughter-in-law was born in Japan and 
lived there until she was 16. Her wrapping 
is perfect. The paper is taut and covers the 
gift precisely not a ripple or crease to be 
found. The two ends you fold and tape to 
secure the paper are perfectly flat with no 
bulge.  I asked her the other day if it was 
a skill of hers or whether the Japanese in 
general had the gift.  She said it was 
probably something to do with being 
taught origami at a early age. 
I think the Americans are pretty good at it 
too. I think space helps. If you go to the 
gift wrap counter in stores that have this 
facility you will notice they have a lot of 
space to work with and everything is 
handy - scissors, tape dispensers and 
ribbon etc. There is a large roll of paper in 
a sort of dispenser on the wall where one 
can pull out a piece of paper and keep 
pulling until the exact size one wants is 
achieved. It is also straight edged and 
square if you follow me. I have noticed, 
however, if anyone in an American movie 
or TV programme is given a gift, it is 
usually in a gift box stuffed with masses of 
tissue paper finished off with a spectacular 
bow.  I could probably do that!  It may 
‘not take as much effort doing it that way 
but I must say I get somewhat agitated 

when the recipient of the gift just opens 
the box, paws at the tissue, grabs the gift 
and casts the box aside! A decided lack of 
appreciation in my view! 
When I start wrapping, I am full of good 
intentions. I gather all I am going to wrap, 
clear the table and fetch everything I am 
going to need. I usually discover that the 
pile of offcuts I have saved from previous 
‘wrap ins’ still won’t fit any of my 
assembled gifts! Having taken a rough 
estimate of the size of the gift I will start 
cutting. Even if the paper is the sort that 
you can run the scissors through without 
actually cutting it I never get it straight.  
In the middle of this the roll usually rolls 
off the table. The piece I have cut is often 
too small and that goes on the increasing 
pile of offcuts. I will cut another piece 
which will probably be too big but rather 
than reduce it I will plough on resulting in 
the two ends on my parcel being thick and 
bulky! I think my daughter-in-law, uses 
tape but it’s invisible whereas my parcels 
are covered in it!  If anything sticks out or 
looks in danger of splitting open, I just 
stick another piece of tape on it. 
Then there is the aftermath.  By the time I 
have wrapped everything there is the 
biggest mess.  The table top would have 
disappeared covered with discarded off 
cuts, labels, ribbons, bits of tape , pens, 
bows and pairs of scissors because I can 
never find the original pair or the pairs that 
follow amongst the detritus that gathers! 
Perhaps I should follow the way of Movie 
Directors and use boxes!  
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The Churches of TaƩenhall, Handley and Burwardsley 
Churches without Walls 

Rector: Rev. Canon Lameck Mutete, The Rectory, TaƩenhall 770245 
Churchwardens  TaƩenhall  George Richards   770482    
    Ruth Morgan  771841 
       Handley ChrisƟne Walley  771976 Alison Carter             
  Burwardsley  Barbara Sculthorpe 770418 Debbie Spencer 

FROM THE DIOCESE OF CHESTER 
 
Ordination of priests 
There will be an ordination service at the Chester Cathedral on the 14th 
June. This is an opportunity for us to pray for all those whom God has 
called into His ministry. 
 
Archdeacon’s Visitation 2025: Venue- St Peter’s Waverton 
Date: 18th June 2025 Time: 7.30 pm 
 
It is a legal requirement for ALL Churchwardens, whether newly elected or continuing, to 
be sworn into office each year and this happens at an Archdeacon's Visitation 
Service. The Visitation of the Archdeacon is an historic process by which church wardens 
are admitted to office.  
The Malpas Deanery  Visitation will be held at St Peter’s Waverton on the 18th the June 
at 7.30 pm. Our Church Wardens are required to attend; it is hoped that our sides men 
and women, though not required to attend are invited to do so, will make a special effort 
to be present this year.  
 
Malpas Deanery News 
Our next Deanery Chapter meeting is on 2nd June. 
 

THREE CHURCHES TOGETHER 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sunday Services 
 
St Alban’s Tattenhall     8.00am  Holy Communion according the Book of Common 
      Prayer 
                                  10.30 am  Holy Communion according to Common Worship 
                                     10.00 am Every Wednesday Communion Worship Service 
N.B.   First Sunday of the month  Family Service with new structure 
                                              Songs of praise with shortened Communion.   
   Sunday School for children.  
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All Saints  First Sunday of the month    Family Service—no Communion 
Handley Third Sunday     Holy Communion according to  
        Common Worship 
 
Burwardsley  Second Sunday of the month only   Songs of Praise 
 
Gifford Lea   Last Wednesday of the month only  Holy Communion 
 
ST. ALBAN’S, TATTENHALL 
 
St Alban’s Church had its Annual Parochial Church Meeting on 
the 28th April and the following members were elected as leaders 
for the coming year.  
With six meetings a year and responsibilities for looking after the 
church and parishioners, The PCC is an important part of the 
church structure, working with Fr Lameck to ensure the church 
runs smoothly and efficiently. The minutes of the full meeting 
will soon be available on the church’s website. 
 
Church Wardens 
George Richards        01829  770482 
Ruth Morgan                01829 771841 
 
Assistant Church Wardens      Angelia Lowes and   Jean Griffiths 
PCC Secretary                           TBA (David Ackroyd retired) 
PCC vice Chair                           Neil Friswell 
Treasurer                                  TBA (Steve Lawrence retired)  
Safeguarding Officer                   Ruth Morgan 
 

PCC  Members 
Jane Richards, Stephanie-Rose Bastock, Rob Selby, Angelia Lowes, Neil 
Friswell and Angie Howarth and Margaret Ahmed. 

Celebrating St Alban’s Day Patronal Festival Service  (with picnic 
on the park) 
 
This year the ‘3 Churches Together’ are being invited to come and celebrate  St Alban’s 
Day (Patronal Festival) on Sunday 22nd June  at 10.30 am..   
We are meeting on the Tattenhall Park School ground for “Songs of Praise and a 
Picnic on the Park”.  There will be no Communion Service.  All Parishioners from the 
three parishes.are invited. Come to the Park and see the story of St Alban dramatised 
by our Sunday School children. 
 
Church Calendar 
 
Trinity Sunday 15th June 
The Sunday following Whitsunday is called Trinity Sunday. It is a late-comer to the 
church year, dating only from the Middle Ages and it was introduced in order to 
complete the round of the church year- those feasts and fasts by which we recall the 
significance of the life of Jesus.  Trinity Sunday reminds us of celebrations of a life 
significant because it is so designated by God. 
  
11th June        Barnabas the Apostle 
24th June        Birth of John the Baptist 
3rd July           Thomas the Apostle 
27th July         Mary Magdalene 
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From The Church Diary 
 
St Alban’s Church ‘Summer Bible Study’ 
Theme:   Seek the Kingdom of God first and all shall be 
given to you  
Dates-   4th  June—30th July 
Venue   Community Room Time: 6-7pm 

I am delighted to invite you to our 2025 Summer Bible Study. Our theme is going to be: 
Seek the kingdom of God first and all shall be given unto you” But what does this mean to 
seek first the kingdom of God? Jesus said to seek first the kingdom of God in His Sermon 
on the Mount (Matthew 6:33). The verse’s meaning is as direct as it sounds. We are to 
seek the things of God as a priority over the things of the world.  
FROM THE REGISTERS 

Baptism  
 
20th April   Ivo Mathew Wren   
 
 
 
Funeral Services In Church 
 

 
Service at Crematorium  Colin Edwards 
 
Burial of Remains 
12th April    Maureen Harris 
12th April     James Richard Harris 
16th April    Pamela Willinghale 
25th April    Violet ‘Vi’ Elson 

4th June What does ‘Seek first the kingdom mean? 

11th June How can we seek the kingdom first? 

18th June How do we seek and be satisfied by God 

25th June Discuss Abraham’s context in seeking God first (Genesis 
22ff) 

2nd July Discuss Isaiah’s context on how he had to see God first 
(Isaiah 6ff) 

9th July Discuss Moses’ context in response to God (Exodus 3ff) 

16th July Discuss Samuel’s call to God (1 Samuel 3ff) 

23rd July Look at Mary’s context in accepting God’s call ( Luke 1:26-
38) 

DATE TOPIC 
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LOSS CAFÉ 
The Loss Café is not a religious group. It is for all people from all walks of life who 
would like to share their moments of despair and how they are managing their 
respective situations. Loss is not always about death but anything that adds value to 
your life. In the meantime, please let us know if you would like to join the Loss Café 
either as: 
· a volunteer just to make tea/coffee for others 
· A member of the loss Café willing to come and share, listen or teach 

 
If you fall into one of the above categories, please get in touch with  Father 
Lameckat 01829 770245/07903951541 

N.B. We only meet once a month on the last Friday in the morning. 
 
 
ALL SAINTS CHURCH, HANDLEY 
 
Easter Service 
Many thanks for all those who managed to come this year for our 
Easter Service. We are forever grateful for our church volunteers who 
work so hard keeping the church clean and well decorated for such 
festival services.  
 
The Annual Parochial Church Meeting 2025 
The Annual Parochial Church Meeting was held on the 27th March. The following were 
elected as members of P.C.C. for the coming year. 
 
Church Wardens 
Christine Walley 
Alison Carter 
Secretary Robert John Evans 
Treasurer Sue Capper 
 
Let’s Celebrate 
  
The 4th April was meant to be an ordinary early Sunday service which 
turned out to be a celebration of Lameck’s 20 years of ministry in 
Handley Parish. The service had started a bit early in order to allow the 
sale of the Rector’s autobiography but there was more to it. It turned 
out that there was a champagne bottle hidden in the bell tower and the 
Rector’s favourite cake; lemon drizzle. A toast was then held for this 
milestone celebration before the Rector was given a ‘you will never 
walk alone scarf ‘and a Liverpool t/shirt with his name written on it. I 
am sure they had researched well to know the Rector’s favourite team. 
The morning celebration had just begun. It is never enough to say 
thank you when people go out of their way to celebrate your milestone. 
Thank you all for supporting my ministry this date. I am forever 
confident that:  “I will never walk alone”  
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ST JOHN’S CHURCH, BURWARDSLEY 
 
Friday April 4th saw a full St John’s Church welcoming the Brymbo Male 
Choir from North Wales with vases of daffodils in the windows and warm 
applause.  The choir were magnificent and entertained us with a varied 
repertoire.  Two local poets read poems during choir breaks helping to 
make the evening relaxed and at times humorous.   Feedback has been 
very positive from both locals and the choir who said how welcome they’d 
felt and how much they enjoyed the evening. 
 
St John’s Meeting of the Parishioners 
This meeting took place on Thursday 30th April at The Rectory.  
The meeting was delighted that Derek Battersby accepted the role as Church Warden. The 
Electoral Roll is ongoing.  It was agreed to have a push on The Legacy Pot Scheme.  
Fr Lameck thanked the management team for looking after the church for the last twelve 
months. 
 
St John’s PCC Meeting then followed. 
David Ashley appointed to continue as Treasurer. Pam Moyle appointed as secretary. The 
remainder of the PCC are Barbara Sculthorpe, Rachel Hall, Noreen Hodkinson. 

Fr Lameck’s Party 

  
Pam Moyle from St John’s Church presenting Father Lameck with  
a folder of messages from Burwardsley Church Parishioners. 
 
St John’s team and parishioners attended Fr Lameck’s celebration of 20 years’ service in the 
parish of Tattenhall.   We presented him with a photo album of memories and messages 
from his team and parishioners.  Pam Moyle read a poem especially dedicated to him and 
presented a framed copy. Rachel Hall read her humorous poem recording her memories of 
him and times together.   Thank you to Jane, Ruth, Dee and Tattenhall team for organising 
such a wonderful afternoon, we all thoroughly enjoyed every minute.  
 
Services 
The next Songs of Praise will be Sunday June 8thth and Sunday July 13th at 4-30pm. We 
warmly  welcome you to come along to these informal services and sing your favourite 
hymns chosen by you and followed by  Rachel’s home-made cake and a cup of tea or 
coffee. 

Once again we are appealing to you to consider making a regular monthly donation by 
standing order if you wish to see St John’s remain open. 
Our Bank details are: 
Nat West Bank  
Code 60 40 08 
Account number 03377741 
Account Name Burwardsley Parochial Church Council. 
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TATTENHALL and DISTRICT PARISH COUNCIL 
 

tattenhallpc.co.uk 
 

Parish Clerk: Ann Wright, 62 Well Street, Malpas, SY14 8QH 
Telephone: 01948 861035  Email: clerk@tattenhallpc.co.uk 

 

  

 

Tattenhall & District Parish Council 
Chairman’s Report  
2024-2025  
 
The past year has been yet another 
busy year for the Parish Council, seeing 
many projects coming to near 
completion, and others in their infancy. 
The kissing gates upgrade is now 
almost complete. This project has been 
ongoing for a couple of years now and 
will make many of the footpaths 
around the village more accessible for 
all. 
The Parish Council has also installed 
two new benches, one in the Orchard, 
and one on the Flacca, dedicated to 
PCSO Hurst. The PC has worked with 
Cheshire West & Chester Council to 
replace the Gatesheath bus shelter, 
which needed an upgrade. 
The Parish Council strives to work with 
all sections of society, and throughout 
the year we have been in discussions 
with the school to find a solution to 
deliver a MUGA for the village, 
something that would enhance the 
facilities at the school and for the 
village as a whole. This is still on going, 
and we are trying to overcome various 
obstacles. 
The neighborhood plan update is soon 
to be completed and is just ending its 
formal Regulation 14 consultation 
period. This will then be sent for 
examination and be adopted. 
The floods of the last few winters have 
not been forgotten… earlier in January 
the PC hosted an open meeting 
between the Village residents, EA, 
Highways and CWaC. After informative 
discussions, the conclusion was for the 
PC to form a working group to keep 
pressure on the local authorities and 
stakeholders to find solutions to the 
ongoing problems. 

 
 
 
 
The centrally located emergency 
sandbag store at the school has been a 
relief to many after periods of heavy 
rainfall have caused water to rise. We 
will continue to maintain this facility 
and keep it well stocked. 
As a statutory consultee in the planning 
process, the PC will always try and 
defend the best interests of the village. 
We know that we will be facing 
pressure from many developers to build 
on land around the village, and we will 
continue to consult with the village on 
the larger scale proposals. 
The Christmas 
market and 
tractor event last 
December was 
bigger and better 
than the previous 
year and was a 
wonderful sight, 
enjoyed by 
crowds lining the 
streets! We hope 
to continue this 
into the future. 
We look forward 
to another 
productive year. 
You can read 
the Parish 
Council’s full 
Annual Report 
for 2024-2025 
on our website 
at https://tattenhallpc.co.uk/the-
parish-council/documents/ or by 
requesting a copy for the Clerk. 
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You are welcome to join us for worship on 
Sunday Mornings at 10.45am followed by 
Coffee and biscuits.  For any further 
information please phone or see our 
website. Details below or contact 01244 
535231 for general information. 
Website: www.brownknowlmethodist.com  
                      
Dates for your diary 
May 17th  Cantate Choir Concert.    
Time: 2.00pm at the Church. 
Tickets £10.00 refreshments included.  
Tickets can be purchased from  
Brenda Jones or Wendy Windsor or you can 
pay on the door. 
 
Afternoon teas are planned for June 21st,  
July 19th and August 16th  Cost: £10.00 

BROWN KNOWL  
METHODIST CHAPEL 

 
Rev. Donna Broadbent-Kelly  

01948 664369 

The talk at the 
West Cheshire 
Rural u3a 
monthly meeting 

on June 19th given by Sue Holden is 
titled “Should Have asked me husband”. 
This is a light-hearted look at husbands 
and wives - the famous, the infamous, 
and the completely unknown. Illustrated 
throughout with fact, fiction, comedy, 
and verse. 
 
On July 17th Kevin Reynolds’ talk “The 
pigeon- from the gods to the gutter” 
looks at our perceptions and complex 
relationship with this remarkable bird 
throughout history. Is it a dove of peace 
or rat with wings. 
 
Join us at the Barbour Institute 
Tattenhall from 2pm with the speaker 
slot starting at 2.30 pm. For more 
information of u3a membership contact 
our membership secretary Dorothy 
Turpy at 
membershipwcru3a@gmail.com 

 
The Easter Bingo in April was well attended 
and brought in much needed funds for the 
group.  Thanks to Doreen and Kate for 
organising the prizes. 
On 1st May we commemorated VE Day with 
flags, red, white and blue cake and a great 
singalong courtesy of Paul Stuart. 
At the meeting on 5th June SilverLine Legal 
will give a talk entitled Tax, Care and the 
New Guy – financial planning for the 
future. 
Thursday 3rd July is still to be booked but 
Thursday 7th August will be the AGM and 
Summer Party with afternoon tea provided 
by Sheryl at The Poffee. 
Our first coach trip of the year to Barmouth  

 
 
 

 
turned out to be a beautiful sunny day; the 
scenery on the journey and free time in 
Barmouth was enjoyed by all.  And most 
recently a trip was taken to Ludlow where 
members visited the castle and shops 
Further coach trips are planned to Anglesey 
on 19th June; York on 24th July; Llandudno 
on 21st August and the Ironworks Centre at 
Oswestry on 18th September.  These are 
open to anyone, please contact Noel on the 
number above for seat availability. 
 
TOF’s meetings take place on the first 
Thursday of every month in the main 
hall of the Barbour Institute between 
2 and 4 pm and new members are 
always welcome. 

TATTENHALL OVER FIFTIES (TOFs) 
Chairman Noel Atkinson 770808 
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 Come and join us for 30 minutes 
without words in the tranquil 

surroundings of our church. 
Feel free to bring along any 

downloaded meditations/aids on 
devices with headphones. 

Warm clothing is advised as the 

nights draw in! 
Donations for the upkeep of the 

church are always welcome. 
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

 
If you can give some time to help at 

this fun day for the community 
which raises much needed funds 

for the church, please get in touch 
with Ruth Morgan, Churchwarden, 

on 01829 771841.  She will be 
delighted to hear from you! 
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01829 771649 

What is a Repair Café? – A 
Repair Café is a place where 
you can bring broken or 
defective household 
appliances, machines, clothing, 
ornaments, pictures or  tools 

for fixing by volunteers. A bit like the Repair 
Shop on TV but without the tears. 
 
What sort of things can I bring? – The 
sort of thing that you would otherwise throw 
away, that does not really justify a paid-for-
repair. Try us with anything that is portable, that you can bring along. We 
cannot look at petrol fuelled appliances, or white goods, we are no good at 
computers. But we are very good at mechanical fixes. Take a look at the 
word cloud of the sorts of things we have fixed 
 
Do you sharpen tools? Yes, we can sharpen kitchen knives, 
garden shears, secateurs, loppers. But not chainsaws. 
 
Is it new? We have been running this in Tattenhall since July 
2022 and have fixed 299 items 
 
Is it safe? We PAT test all electrical goods before any electrical 
repair and afterwards 
 
Is it free? There is no fee, it is free. We gratefully receive any 
donations as there are costs we have to cover like room hire. We are all 
volunteers though. 
 
Is it guaranteed?  There is no guarantee, we try our best. At the 
moment our success rate is 70% 
 
Why? To save you the cost of having to replace something. To 
save sending stuff to landfill. To save the CO2 involved in having a new 
replacement thing. We reckon we have saved Tattenhall over £14,000 in 
replacement costs, and over 7000kg of CO2 

 
When is it? Every last Sunday of the month, at 10am -12 noon at 
Barbour Institute. Watch out on Facebook 
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Articles for the magazine can be sent to  
tattparish.news@hotmail.com 

The Village 
Surgeries Group 

 
The surgery will be 
closed on 4th June 

and 17th July 
 from 1.00pm.  

Phone lines will 
switch to NHS 111 

at 1.00pm on 
training 

afternoons.  

POLICE CONTACT NUMBERS  
 

EMERGENCY calls ONLY: Ring 999   
 

INCIDENT calls: Ring 101    
 

Crimestoppers:  0800 555 111 
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TATTENHALL’S VILLAGE HALL 
High Street, TaƩenhall 
Chester, CH3 9PX 
Telephone: 01829 771649 
email: info@barbourinsƟtute.com 
www.barbourinsƟtute.com
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PARISH NEWS DEADLINES  
2024 

 
Please remember that if you miss the 

deadline your item may not be 
published. 

 
The Parish News is published 

every second month.   
Deadlines for 2025: 

 11th July, 12th September, 
14th November   

This Newsletter is published by St. 
Alban’s Parochial Church Council.  The 
views expressed are not 
necessarily those of the Council 
or the Editor. 
Copyright on all parts of this 
publication remains with the 
contributors.  Prior permission to copy 
or publish, in any form, must be 
obtained from them. 
Application for the inclusion of adverts 
has to be approved by the Editorial 
Board, such requests being directed 
to Steve Robinson:email 
deezel2206@sky.com. 

 
 

 

Tattenhall Bridge 
Club 

THURSDAY 
AFTERNOONS 

We meet on a 
Thursday in the 
Community Room of St 

Alban’s Church from 2 p.m. – 5 
p.m. to play duplicate bridge. We 
promise a relaxed and friendly 
atmosphere. Not suitable for 
beginners but a good first 
duplicate club for those familiar 
with rubber / Chicago play. If 
interested please contact: Val 
Meeks  
Email: Val_Meeks@Yahoo.co.uk        
Phone:  01829 770781  
Val Meeks 
Club Secretary  
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Last Will  
and Testament 

    
 
 
 
 
Have you written yours? 
Have you considered writing one but haven’t got round to it yet? 
Have you considered leaving something to St Alban ‘s Church? 
 
ST ALBAN’S CHURCH welcomes all gifts left in Wills – large or small. 
Our policy is to use the gift wisely and it would almost certainly go 
towards maintaining the fabric of the church building thus ensuring it 
will remain in a stable and safe condition for generations to come. 
YOUR WILL is of course a very private matter and you do not need to 
disclose anything about what you leave or to whom. There are plenty 
of Solicitors who can guide and help you write it.  
If you would like a general no obligation chat with us before deciding 
or would like information about what will happen to your gift should 
you leave one, please contact the Rector (Lameck Mutute 770345) or 
the Treasurer (Steve Laurence 0795 890 0184 ). 

The Loss Café is not a religious group. It is for all 
people from all walks of life who would like to share 
their moments of despair and how they are managing 
their respective situations. Loss is not always about 
death but anything that adds value to your life.  
Please let us know if you would like to join the Loss 
Café either as: 

a. A volunteer just to make tea/coffee for others 
b. A member of the loss Café willing to come and share, listen 

or teach 
If you fall into one of the above categories, please get in touch with: 
Father Lameck-01829 770245/07903951541 

N.B.  We only meet once a month on the last Friday in the  
  morning.   

Don’t be Alone! Just come and share 
Come along to the loss café where you can get a cup of tea and  
cake in a friendly environment while talking, listening or sharing your 
 journey with like-minded people. We offer all kinds of advice/positive  
solutions/counselling/advice on hobbies/home visits/guest speakers. 



24 
taƩparish.news@hotmail.com 




